NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

April
The Network Data Support Working Group has met once since the last ROS meeting. 

Burk Childers provided an update on EDS 2 progress and pending activities. The content of update was the information that was presented at the ROS meeting. Additional information was provided about ICCP points that ERCOT is receiving that look to be bad and a request that people complete there review of the transformer models. ERCOT will also start marking ICCP points they believe to be bad and provide this information back to each company. 

Burk also made a request that transformer taps be provided via ICCP. The tap position can be calculated.
There are still ownership issues that need to be resolved and a request was made that this issue be address during the model validation process.

Ehab Salah provided a live report on how the NOMCR training was progressing that AEP was currently attending. Only one issue was uncovered during the training and that was a performance issue that ERCOT is in progress of addressing with vendor.

Everyone should have received a schedule for training and if you have not or are uncertain when your training is to occur, contact the EDS 2 team at EDS2@ercot.com. Ehab also requested that if anyone was having problems connecting to the NMMS sandbox to contact him to resolve the problem.
Curtis Crews provided an update on how the factory testing of NMMS. There are still several priority one and two variances out that are expected to be resolved in the very near future.

A request was made that the Electrical Bus and Resource Bus Name be reviewed by participates to very ERCOT’s conversion of this information that was provided last year.

A discussion on the submittal of EPS Meter Plans occurred. In the Nodal Market this information will need to be submitted to ERCOT using the NMMS via a SAMR. ERCOT will then create the need NOMCR.
Updated Line Rating Methodology will also need to be submitted to ERCOT using SAMR. ERCOT has made a request that this information be submitted to ERCOT once the NMMS system is available. ERCOT expects that Participates should be able to submit this information by June 2.

The NDSWG Nodal Priority List was reviewed with this group. 

CenterPoint Energy provided an update on the work they have been leading on network model validation, specifically the ability to exchange CIM incremental models between TSPs and ERCOT.
The next NDSWG meeting will be in Taylor on April 15. A request by ERCOT Security was made that we start providing RSPVs for people that will be attending the NDSWG meeting.






